nibomodile 1 cell



PO Box 1749 Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 3A5 Canada

September 26, 2008

The Honourable Judy Streatch Minister of Community Services 8th Floor, Nelson Place 5675 Spring Garden Road PO Box 696 Halifax, NS B3J 2T7

Dear Minister Streatch,

The North West Community Council wishes to commend the Department of Community Services for the recent redevelopment of the former Cobequid Health Centre on Memory Lane in Sackville.

Recently, concerned residents have brought to our attention the current condition of the building's brick facade. Apparently, new brick has been used adjacent to old brick which has resulted in an unfinished look to the building. The residents feel that since the building is located at the "front door" to the community, it would be best if the building had a more finished look.

We look forward to any further information your department may be able to provide in regard to the redevelopment of the former Cobequid Health Centre and the issue raised by the community.

Yours truly,

NORTH WEST COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Councillor Bob Harvey, Chair

c: Mr. Barry Barnett, MLA, Hammonds Plains - Upper Sackville

Mr. Dave Wilson, MLA, Sackville - Cobequid